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THANKS!!! 
Each month we try to acknowledge those who freely 
give of their time and energy to support SNRA.  
SNRA has no employees.  Everything is accom-
plished by volunteers who give generously of their 
time and talents.  Many of the things we take for 
granted just wouldn’t happen if it weren’t for people 
like these. 
   

Thanks to : 

• To Sue Kennedy for meeting refreshments. 

 

 

??  Who have we missed??  There are surely others 
who are expending effort to support SNRA, with no 
expectation of reward.  If you know of someone who 
has not been recognized, please give Brenda Brooner 
a  call (312-3268) so they can be included in this col-
umn next month. 

 

 SNRA Board Members 
 

Phil Humfrey - President     238-9462 
Ken Thomas - Vice President   481-9069 
Sue Kennedy -Treasurer  226-0697 
Celia Shockey - Secretary    (541) 912-5937 
Steve Selby - Cal-Shasta  925-1988 
Ken Thomas - Cal-Shasta  481-9069 
John Hunter– Cal Shasta      801-2462 
Brent McClurg-South Shore  688-7081 
Jim Shockey - Private Property  (310) 880-0194  
Russ Johnson—Private Property 260-0670 
Randall Tognazzini - Tri-Counties 239-3731 
Faron Goodwin—Tri-Counties 238-1593 
Carl Steinkraus-Running Deer 237-1182 
Leo Kennedy-Running Deer  226-0697 
Newsletter-Brenda Brooner  312-3268 

S�RA ROAD COMMITTEE 

 
The SNRA Road Committee is the group that surveys the roads after the winter 
rains and determines what areas are in need of repair.  They prepare their report 
and submit it to the SNRA Board for final approval.  The committee will meet in 
the spring.  Any SNRA member in good standing can participate on this commit-
tee and provide input.  If you are interested, please contact Phil Humfrey, phil-
humfrey@aol.com, or Russ Johnson, ranchodellago@aol.com for details, to sign 
up for the committee. 



South Nacimiento Road Association 
November 10, 2013 

 
 President Phil Humfrey called the Board Meeting to order in the Cal Shasta Clubhouse at 9:05 AM.    
 

Roll Call of Officers 
President   Phil Humfrey  
Vice President    Ken Thomas  
Secretary        Celia Shockey 
Treasurer      Sue Kennedy 
Representatives 
Cal-Shasta       John Hunter  
                          Steve Shelby  
                                           Ken Thomas  
Private Property Owners    Jim Shockey 
                               Russ Johnson - Absent  
Running Deer        Carl Steinkraus   
                                      Leo Kennedy 
South Shore Village      Brent McClurg - Absent, replaced by Charlie Hermes   
Tri-County                     Randy Tognazzini 
                                      Faron Goodwin - Absent   
Presidents Message 
Phil thanked everyone for attending the meeting.  He asked us to remember the Veterans tomorrow on 
Veterans Day. 
 
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 
There were no corrections or additions to the minutes of the last meeting.  A motion was made by Carl, 
seconded by Randy to approve the minutes as they were printed in the newsletter.  Motion carried.  
 

Treasurers Report 
A motion was made by Leo and seconded by Carl to accept the treasurer's report as presented, motion 
carried. Beginning balance is $42,788.72 Income of $200.00 was received.  Expenses of $19,274.67 were 
paid leaving a balance on hand of $23,714.05.  There was one invoice presented for payment from Bert 
Lindsey for $324.43, which was for 15 bags of cold patch and 3 gallons of paint.  .  A motion was made by 
Leo, seconded by Carl and passed to pay this bill.     
 
Correspondence - None 
 
Electric Gate 
The gate codes have been changed for the three clubs.  Leo will pick 3 choices for Private property own-
ers' representatives Russ and Jim to choose and authorize Leo to implement.  Private property owners will 
be notified when this change has been made.   
    
Membership - Sue Kennedy.  No new members reported 
 
Budget & Maintenance 

Russ will be asking for new volunteers in the spring to serve on the road committee.                                            
   
Fire Committee 
Leo Kennedy reminded everyone who is housing a fire trailer; please make sure it is winterized.   
 
Continued on next page?.. 
 
  



Old Business 
A.  The board was asked to sign the new revised set of By-laws voted on and passed at the October 13,  
 213 Members Meeting. 
B.  The new By-laws will be accessible on our website. 
C.  There was discussion about members in good standing that may like to promote their local business 
through our Newsletter. A motion was made by Randy, seconded by Charlie and passed to offer one 
month free advertising in our Newsletter for members in good standing.  Look for a separate article in this 
newsletter.   
 New Business 
A.  Election of officers by the Board: A motion was made by Jim, seconded by Leo to elect Sue Kennedy 
as Treasurer.  Motion was passed.  A motion was made by Jim, seconded by Carl to elect Celia Shockey 
as Secretary.  Motion passed.  A motion was made by Jim, seconded by Randy to elect Ken Thomas as 
Vice-President.  Motion passed.  A motion was made by Carl, seconded by Jim to elect Phil Humfrey 
President.  Motion carried.     
B.  Phil made a presentation promoting NRWMAC.  It is strictly a volunteer organization that is looking for 
support and donations to help defray the cost of travel encored as they crisscross California to various 
meetings and functions.  If you would like to help please give Phil a call.   
C.  Phil will be contacting a Bookkeeper to review our books.    
News Letter Items 
Thank you Sue for meeting refreshments. 
 
Three Minutes for Members - None  
 
Announcements 
The next Board meeting will be Sunday January 19, 2014 at the Cal Shasta Clubhouse at 9:00 AM.  
 
Adjournment  
A motion was made by Leo, seconded by Jim and passed to adjourn the meeting at 10:15 AM.  Motion 
carried.   
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Celia Shockey, Secretary. 
 

ARE YOU A BUSI�ESS OW�ER?? 
 

Are you an owner of a business that could benefit SNRA members??  For a 
limited time the SNRA Board would like to offer business owners, who are 
SNRA members in good standing, the opportunity to place a business card 
size ad in the SNRA Newsletter free of charge.   
 
As owners of property behind the Running Deer gate it seems we should do all we can to support our members in 
their respective businesses.  After all, these are the people who support the efforts of SNRA to keep our roads safe 
and in good repair.   We should support those who support us. 
 
As a business owner, you can run your ad for free, and it will appear in the next two issues of the SNRA Newsletter.  
After that time, the Board will determine if this has been effective and determine if we will continue the practice.  If 
you are interested, please contact Phil Humfrey, philhumfrey@aol.com , Celia Shockey, celiashockey@aol.com or 
Sue Kennedy, kennedyrir@gmail.com to make arrangements for your ad to run. 
 

Your Business Card  

Ad Could Be Here!! 



What to do if the keypad at the 
RDR electric gate locks up. 

     
Back away from the keypad and off the 
safety loop in the road.  Get out of your 
vehicle and press the # key on the key-
pad.  You can then pull up to the keypad 
and enter your code.  Be sure to press 
the # key before you enter your 
code.  When entering your code press 
the keys slowly. 
 

.

Help Us Reduce Costs & 

Maintain an Accurate S�RA Members 

List 
 

In an effort to reduce our costs we would like to 
send this Newsletter via e-mail as much as possi-
ble.  Currently we are spending a little less than 
$300 per month for printing and postage.  The 
Newsletter would be sent in a .pdf format, which 
can be opened using Acrobat Reader.  Acrobat 
Reader is usually on computers as part of the soft-
ware installed at the factory.  If you don’t have 
Acrobat Reader, you can download it free from the 
following Internet address: 

 www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/
   readermain.html  
 

If you would like to receive the Newsletter via e-
mail, please contact Glenna Humfrey via e-mail at 
GHumfrey@aol.com. 
 

When you send your e-mail address, please also 
give your name (if it is not part of your e-mail ad-
dress) and which club you are a member or if you 
are a private property owner. 
 

SNRA’s list is set up under the various ownership 
headings, i.e., Cal-Shasta, Private Owners, Rancho 
del Lago, Running Deer, South Shore, and Tri-
Counties.  The list contains property APN num-
bers, Owners names, mailing address, phone num-
bers for both home and lake (or cell), E-mail ad-
dress, and lake property address.  When furnishing 
new buyers information, please also give the sell-
ers name so they can be deleted from the list. 
 

Your help in maintaining an up-to-date Members 
list is greatly appreciated.  
 
Your information is �OT shared.  Board Mem-

bers only have access to their areas owners. 

S�RA ROAD ACCESS 
 
All SNRA members are reminded that 
the easement access for our roads is only 
twenty-five (25) feet wide in most areas.  
We do not have the right, or the permis-
sion to venture off the roads.  You may 
not take your vehicles, ATV’s, or motor-
cycles off road!!  In the event someone is 
caught off road they will be reported to 
the SLO County Sheriff, and appropriate 
legal action may result. 
 

Have a WonderfulHave a WonderfulHave a WonderfulHave a Wonderful    
And SafeAnd SafeAnd SafeAnd Safe    
Holiday!Holiday!Holiday!Holiday!    

See you in January...See you in January...See you in January...See you in January...    
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S�RA 2014 Meeting Schedule 

 The 2014 S�RA Meeting schedule is as follows: 
 
  January 19  October 12 
 March 9  November 9 
 May 18 
 August 10     
All Meetings will be in the Cal-Shasta Clubhouse, 

start at 9:00 AM, and are open to all S�RA mem-

bers. 

 

Phone: (805) 466-5060   Fax: (805) 466-0594  
 

DrivewaysDrivewaysDrivewaysDriveways    

House PadsHouse PadsHouse PadsHouse Pads    

Lot GradingLot GradingLot GradingLot Grading    

TopsoilTopsoilTopsoilTopsoil    

PavingPavingPavingPaving    

ChipsealingChipsealingChipsealingChipsealing    

Slurry SealSlurry SealSlurry SealSlurry Seal    

StripingStripingStripingStriping    
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